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SWOSU Student Engagement Assessment Model 
2018-2019 

 
Program Student  

Learner Outcome 
Alignment 
to G.E. 
Curriculum 
Outcomes 

Measurement Indicator Degree  
Qualifications  
Profile/AAC&U 
VALUE Rubrics 

NSSE & 
SSI 
Survey 
Item(s) 
 

Strategic 
Plan Goal 
& 
 HLC Core 
Component 

Career Services        
Goal 1: Promote 
career awareness 
during the Orientation 
module. 
 

Students describe a 
tentative field of study, 
using field related 
terminology. 
 

 
#1 

 

Career Project 
Rubric 
 

Rubric scoring 
average of 70% 
 

Specialized 
Knowledge 
 

NSSE:3  
NSSE:13 
SSI:49 
 

SPG: 1 
HLC: 3.E 
 

Dean of Students        
Goal 1: Create & 
implement activities 
to prevent drug and 
alcohol abuse. 
 

Students will receive 
exposure to information 
and activities that promote 
a drug and alcohol-free 
campus. 

 Program Inventory 
 

Data from drug 
and alcohol 
offenses. 
 

Applied and 
Collaborative 
Learning 
 

 SPG: 1 
HLC: 3.E 
HLC: 4.B 
 

Enrollment 
Management 

       

Goal 1: Establish 
Multicultural Student 
Services Center.  

Students will engage with 
the Center’s graduate 
assistant in order to 
establish systems of 
support. 

 Quarterly 
summaries of 
student activities 

Increased 
attendance and 
participation of 
students. 

  SPG: 1 
HLC: 3.E 

Goal 2: Collaboration 
with academic 
departments on 
student recruitment 
efforts. 

 
n/a 

 Annual summary 
of recruitment 
events. 

   SPG: 3 
 

  



Program Student  
Learner Outcome 

Alignment 
to G.E. 
Curriculum 
Outcomes 

Measurement Indicator Degree  
Qualifications  
Profile/AAC&U 
VALUE Rubrics 

NSSE & 
SSI 
Survey 
Item(s) 
 

Strategic 
Plan Goal 
& 
 HLC Core 
Component 

International 
Student Affairs 

       

Goal 1: Maintain 
ongoing contact with 
academic advisors and 
instructors. 
 

New faculty members will 
understand the context of 
the International Student 
Affairs office and the 
services it provides to both 
students and faculty 
members, including 
tutoring, language, etc. 

 Presentation at 
New Faculty 
Orientation. 
 

Questions and 
Answer session 
following session. 
 

Use of 
Information 
Resources 

n/a 
 

SPG: 1 
HLC: 3.D 

Goal 2: Provide 
appropriate cultural 
support to 
international students. 
 

Students will demonstrate 
knowledge of available 
student services, including 
Health, Counseling, 
Wellness, Public Safety, 
Dean, Registrar, and 
Bursar. 

 End of course 
survey results. 
 

International 
Student-
designated section 
of Freshman 
Orientation. 

Use of 
Information 
Resources 
 
 

NSSE:17 
 

SPG: 1 
HLC: 3.B 
HLC: 3.E 
 

New Student 
Orientation 

       

Goal 1: Provide 
student support in the 
transition to higher 
education. 
 

Students will engage in two 
campus activities in order 
to acquire knowledge of 
support services and 
activities available at 
SWOSU. 
 

 Freshman 
Orientation 
Assignment (40 
points possible) 
 
 

70% of students in 
Freshman 
Orientation class 
will earn 30/40 
points. 
 

Use of 
Information 
Resources 
 

SSI:64 SPG: 1 

Goal 2: Design 
Orientation 
curriculum that 
incorporates the 
General Education 
Learner Outcomes. 

Students will use 
appropriate & relevant 
content to illustrate mastery 
of subject(s), conveying 
writer’s understanding. 
 

 
#1 
#5 

 

Discussion boards 
assignments 
 
 

Rubric scoring 
average of 70% 
 

Written 
Communication 
VALUE Rubric 
 
 

NSSE:14  
 
 

SPG: 1.3 
HLC: 3.D 
 
 

Public Safety        



Program Student  
Learner Outcome 

Alignment 
to G.E. 
Curriculum 
Outcomes 

Measurement Indicator Degree  
Qualifications  
Profile/AAC&U 
VALUE Rubrics 

NSSE & 
SSI 
Survey 
Item(s) 
 

Strategic 
Plan Goal 
& 
 HLC Core 
Component 

Goal 1: Provide a safe 
community in which 
university 
stakeholders may 
interact. 
 

Students will interact 
within a safe campus 
environment. 
 

 Crime statistics 
 

Clery Report 
 

 NSSE:13 
SSI:7 
SSI:28 
SSI:36 
 

SPG: 4 
HLC: 3.D 
 

Goal 2: Increase 
student knowledge 
about alcohol 
poisoning, warning 
signs, & responses to 
alcohol-induced 
medical emergencies. 

Students will interact with 
university officers as they 
provide adjunct instruction 
in academic courses 
(Freshman Orientation) and 
student affairs’ workshops. 

 
 

#1 

Discussion Board 
response to 
Alcohol 
Awareness 
prompt. 
 

Rubric scoring 
average of 70% or 
better. 

Written 
Communication 
VALUE Rubric 
 

NSSE:13 
SSI:7 

SPG: 4 
HLC: 3.C 
 

Registrar        
Goal 1: Support 
students and academic 
departments. 
 

Students will access 
enrollment and graduation 
data via Registrar’s Office 
and Campus Connect. 

 NSSE/SSI data 
and anecdotal 
records. 

NSSE/SSI data  
 

NSSE:13 
SSI:27 
SSI:34 
SSI:50 

SPG: 1 
SPG; 6 
HLC: 3.E 

Service Learning 
Coordinator 

       

Goal 1: Increase 
opportunities for 
students to engage in 
service learning and 
community 
engagement activities. 

Students will engage in 
service learning activity 
courses and community 
engagement activities via 
student organizations. 

 Service Learning 
Student Evaluation 
Form 

Data points of 
Student 
Evaluation Form. 

Applied and 
Collaborative 
Learning 

NSSE:12 
NSSE:15 

SPG: 2 
SPG: 4.1 
HLC: 3.E 

Goal 2: Collaborate 
with New Student 
Orientation in order to 
provide a service 
learning opportunity 
in the Freshman 
Orientation course. 

Students complete pre-
flection and reflection 
activities based upon their 
“SWOSU Serves” 
experience. 

 
#1 

Discussion Board 
response prompts. 

Rubric scoring 
average of 70% or 
better. 

Written 
Communication 
VALUE Rubric 

NSSE:12 
NSSE:15 

 

  



Program Student  
Learner Outcome 

Alignment to 
G.E. 
Curriculum 
Outcomes 

Measurement Indicator Degree  
Qualifications  
Profile/AAC&U 
VALUE Rubrics 

NSSE & 
SSI 
Survey 
Item(s) 
 

Strategic 
Plan Goal 
& 
 HLC Core 
Component 

Student Activities        
Goal 1: Inform 
students regarding 
opportunities for 
involvement. 
 

Students will understand 
the multiple opportunities 
in which to engage socially, 
attend campus activities, 
and participate in co-
curricular activities. 

 DAWG Days 
Calendar & 
Organization Fair 
 

All incoming 
freshman receive 
DAWG Days 
calendar at Mass 
Orientation & 
attendance 
numbers at 
Organization Fair. 

Communicative 
Fluency 
 
Engaging 
Diverse 
Perspectives 
 
 

NSSE:15 
SSI:42 
SSI:46 
SSI:60 

SPG: 4.1 
HLC: 3.B 
HLC: 3.E 

Goal 2: Facilitate 
planning and 
communication 
between student clubs 
via Presidents’ 
Council. 
 
 

Club presidents will 
organize campus activities 
and facilitate collaboration 
between clubs when 
needed. 

 Presidents’ 
Council monthly 
dinner. 

Attendance rosters 
from Presidents’ 
Council dinners. 

Applied and 
Collaborative 
Learning 

NSSE:15 
SSI:60 

SPG: 1 
HLC: 3.B 
HLC: 3.E 

Student Counseling 
Services 

       

Goal 1: Develop a 
strategic plan to 
evaluate clinical and 
programming needs of 
students. 
 

Students will contribute 
information about their 
health and well-being. 
 

 Healthy Minds 
Survey 
 

Data from HMS 
and JED 
Foundation. 
 

 NSSE:14 
SSI:22 

SPG: 1 
HLC: 3.D 

  



Program Student  
Learner Outcome 

Alignment to 
G.E. 
Curriculum 
Outcomes 

Measurement Indicator Degree  
Qualifications  
Profile/AAC&U 
VALUE Rubrics 

NSSE & 
SSI 
Survey 
Item(s) 
 

Strategic 
Plan Goal 
& 
 HLC Core 
Component 

Student Government 
Association 

       

Goal 1: To provide 
students with a voice 
on shared governance. 

Students will participate in 
SGA for increased 
leadership opportunities 
and to participate in shared 
governance. 

 Attendance at 
SGA events. 

SGA minutes. Intellectual 
Skills 

 SPG: 4 
HLC: 5.B 

Student Health 
Services 

       

Goal 1: Develop a 
strategic plan to 
evaluate clinical and 
programming needs of 
students. 
 

Students will contribute 
information about their 
health and well-being. 
 

 Healthy Minds 
Survey 
 

Data from HMS 
and JED 
Foundation. 
 

 NSSE:14 
SSI:15 

SPG: 1 
HLC: 3.D 

Upward Bound        
Goal 1: Promote 
academic content in 
the STEM fields. 
 

Students will extend 
exploration of robotics 
through an additional 
course. 
 

 Course 
completion by 
students. 
 

Student feedback 
upon course 
completion. 
 

Specialized 
Knowledge 
 

 SPG: 1 
HLC: 1.C 

Goal 2: Support 
students’ involvement 
in civic engagement. 
 

Students will participate in 
civic engagement 
opportunities, as identified 
by the UB curriculum 

 Attendance at 
civic engagement 
opportunities. 

Student & 
community 
partner feedback. 

Civic and Global 
Learning 

 SPG: 1 
HLC: 3.E 

Wellness Center        
Goal 1: Provide the 
university community 
with a safe and 
accessible 
environment in which 
to experience physical 
and mental well-being 
through activity. 

Students will participate in 
Wellness Center activities 
(individually & 
intramurals) to facilitate 
their physical and mental 
well-being. 

 Use of Wellness 
Center & 
Intramural Team 
Rosters 

1. Attendance data 
from Wellness 
Center & 
participation data 
from intramural 
team rosters. 

 
 

NSSE:14  
NSSE:15  
SSI:9 

SPG: 4.1 
HLC: 3.E 
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